
‘At the heart of the Community, with the 
Community at its heart’

Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope you are enjoying the sunshine, although the temperature is still quite chilly. 
The children have been working hard as always in school. Today is PSHE day and 
Dress-down day-a big thank you for your chocolate egg donations. I know FOIS 
appreciate it.  Remember Easter Bingo next week!

Cross Country
Our cross country team have continued to represent the school at the Lincoln 
Schools cross country races. Last night they ran at Bishop Grosseteste University and 
again, the whole team performed brilliantly! We are so proud of all our runners. On 
Thursday 3oth March we have our final race at Sir Francis Hill Primary school in 
Lincoln. 

Taster session
Thanks to all who attended our Taster evening and thank you for completing the 
evaluation form for us. We will keep you posted. 

Red Nose Day 
Last Friday, we held a Bake sale and the children dressed in red to raise money for 
Comic Relief. Thank you to the parents who provided cakes for us to sell-we really 
appreciate it. The amount raised totalled £121.11. 

Diary Dates- A summary of current diary dates. 

Friday 24th March Messy Church
Tuesday 28th March Y2 SATs meeting with parents in Rowan class 3:30pm
Friday 31st March End of term 4

Easter Bingo
Closing date for Easter art competition-Egg design

Easter Holidays New library installed-largely funded by FOIS
Tuesday 18th April Term 5 starts. 



Houses of Parliament trip
On Monday 13th March, Y5/6 travelled to London on a coach with our friends from 
Scampton school. We visited the Covid Memorial wall, visited the Houses of 
Parliament and even met our local MP, Edward Leigh. The children asked some 
very pertinent questions. We also spotted Princess Anne! The day was very long 
as we left early in the morning and were late arriving back, but the children’s 
behaviour was impeccable throughout. A great experience had by all. 

As always, please catch me at the school gate or make an appointment to see 
me if you have any questions or queries. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Hutchinson
Headteacher
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